
 
Galatians 6:10 “Therefore as we have opportunity, let us do good to all, especially to 

those of the household of faith.” 
 

February 7, 2016 
 
REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS--- 
• Terry Langley, Roger Key, Sue Whitehead, John Ozley, Sara Ozley,	

Aladene Jacks, Kynethia Kelley, Amanda Kelley, Myra Garrison, Jimmy 
Parker, Stefani, Kate Miller, Johnny Richardson, Tim Craven, Mickey 
Aldridge, Beverly Craven, Tuesday Pierce, Faye Wilkinson Goodwin, 
Sarabeth Upton, Rhonda Knowles.	

• Sawyer Jones, Jeremiah Hughes, Robert Langley, Ana Reichelderfer & 
all of our servicemen and women who are defending freedom. Our nation 
and its leaders. Those that preach and teach the gospel; especially those 
who labor under hardships. Ben Brownfield, Shannon Brown, and Terry 
Tatum (Christians’ at Donaldson) and Robert Gibson and Walter Aldridge  
(released Christians who are struggling).  

 
BLACK CREEK UPCOMING EVENTS: 

• Ladies and men’s bible class will be re-scheduled due to illness 
• Donaldson Bible Classes Suspended due to quarantine. 

 
Area Gospel Meetings:  
Wilsonville church of Christ...Terry Benton.....Feb. 7-10..M-W @ 7:00 P.M 

▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼▬▬▼ 
 
Those Needing our Prayers….. 
Ruger	Allen	Shook	was	born	Friday	night	at	11:35	to	Kara	and	Joseph	Shook.		All	
are	doing	well	especially	proud	grandmother-	Karen	Harrison.	
Matt	Carter’s	surgery	went	very	well.		He	has	a	lot	of	soreness	still.	
Claudine	Watkins-	(Jimmy	Poole’s	sister	and	former	member	at	Black	Creek)	is	in	
grave	condition	in	Jasper	
Amanda	Kelley	who	continues	to	experience	problems	with	heart	rhythm.		
Terry	Tatum	(Christian	who	is	incarcerate)	has	requested	prayers.	
Conrad	Rice	(Brian	Key’s	father	in	law)	passed	away	yesterday.		Arrangements	are	
not	known	yet.	
Jimmy	Parker	(Tim’s	father)	needs	prayers.	
Tim	Norris	(Bunny’s	brother)	is	now	off	the	ventilator.	
Roger	Key’s	back	pain	has	returned.	
Becky	Oglesby	(Melanie’s	friend	who	has	breast	cancer)	Pray	for	her	as	she	
undergoes	continual	chemo	therapy.	
Eric	Heddon	(Jackie	Richardson’s	nephew	&	Carla	Hutto’s	brother)	heart	
catheterization	showed	no	blockages.			
John	Ozley is	un	UAB	hospital	
	
	

Black Creek Banner of Truth 
Black Creek church of Christ 

1235 Alliance Rd; Alliance, Alabama 
436-4477 

“You have given a BANNER to those who fear you, that it may 
be displayed because of the TRUTH. “  Psalms 60:4 
 
 
Editor:                                                                                                   Van Cooper Van Cooper 

 
Schedule of Services 

 
Lord’s Day Wednesday 
9:30 A.M. Bible Classes 
10:30 A.M. Worship 7:00 P.M.  
 
4:00 P.M. Worship  (3 PM on the second Sunday of every month) 
 
Elders                                                             Deacons 
Philip Jacks          436-3055                            Jeff Swindle        475-3043 
Truman Wallace   483-7016                            Matt Carter         491-0414  
Van Cooper          491-9695                            Roger Key          491-3723  
                                                                        Mike Wood          522-5703 
                                                                        John Powell       966-3039 
 
 
Evangelist 
Sammy Bynum      368-3511 
 
Who We Are:  The Black Creek Church of Christ is simply a group of Christians dedicated 
to serving God.  We believe the Bible to be the inspired Word of God and it is to be our sole 
guide.  We are committed to preaching the gospel of Christ, which is man's only hope for eternal 
life. 
    We are interested in helping anyone who is searching for the way to God. We welcome the 
opportunity to privately study the Bible with you. If you would contact us, we would be happy to 
meet with you.  In addition, you are invited to visit one of our public assemblies (information is 
above). At our public Bible studies, we have classes for adults and children of all ages. If we can help 
you in knowing more about God and His Word, then please visit, call, or write us.  
 

(Visit us on-line at ( WWW.blackcreekchurch.com ) 
 
 
 

    



An Open Letter from 
Nadab and Abihu 
 
Brethren, 
It is with the utmost humility 
that we inform you of a 
change of worship practices in 
your normal sacrificing. Be 
assured that we are bringing 
about this change only after 
much prayer and study. We 
have recently concluded an in-
depth study of the Law as 
delivered by our brother 
Moses that covered 400 days. 
(We might note that is ten 
times the length of time it 
took the Lord to impart this 
Law). We have decided to 
bring about a change in the 
type of fire used in worship. 
We are aware that there is a 
standing tradition of using 
only one source of fire, but 
we, as holy priests, do not feel 
obligated to blindly follow 
tradition. Numerous polls of 
our worshipping clientele 
indicate the overwhelming 
opinion that they do not care 
where we get the fire used for 
their sacrifices as long as the 
service is conducted in a 
respectful and meaningful 
way. We are in agreement 
with this growing majority, as 
we cannot see how a change 
in fire will affect anything in 
the least about our sacrifices. 
The animal is still properly 
cooked, the incense burned. 
We are of the mind that were 

we to secretly substitute a 
different fire it would be 
impossible for any of the 
worshippers to know a change 
had taken place. 
  
Besides all this, we became 
aware of the fact that nowhere 
in the Law does the Lord 
forbid the use of what some of 
our detractors have referred 
to as "strange fire." We feel 
that the lack of such a 
restriction was meant to give 
us freedom. For those who 
disagree, we would ask you to 
show us any place in the Law 
that tells us we cannot do 
something the Lord has not 
seen fit to condemn. We are 
simply asking, "Where does it 
say we cannot do this?" We 
also wish to point out that the 
congregation of Israel is the 
only religious group in the 
known world that willingly 
limits itself to only one kind of 
fire. We have become the 
laughingstock of the land of 
Canaan and have been 
ridiculed openly by many 
groups. This "only-one-fire" 
self-righteous policy has 
alienated us from everyone 
else. We believe this change 
will open up many fellowship 
opportunities. 
  
Now, to set the minds of some 
of you at ease, we will 
continue to offer a traditional 
service using the old-

fashioned fire as well as this 
progressive service with the 
new fire. As a matter of fact, 
we may occasionally use the 
old fire in our progressive 
service for special feast days. 
In this way we hope that our 
older citizens are still 
comfortable even though they 
dogmatically insist on a 
worship style which is 
declining and we believe to be 
stunting our growth. Consider 
the freedom this new practice 
affords us! We will no longer 
have the expense of 
maintaining a constant fire in 
one location. This will also 
make it possible to appeal to a 
younger audience as we 
discover more entertaining 
ways to "light the fire" of our 
assemblies. (We hope you 
caught the little play on words 
there!) 
  
For those who still oppose the 
use of new fire, we ask you 
not to be judgmental of new 
ideas. We also hope you will 
not use this change as an 
excuse to divide our people or 
stir up trouble within the 
congregation. We remind you 
that this has been well 
thought out and the majority 
of elders have signed on with 
us. It is true, we have not 
included our father Aaron in 
this deliberation; but we were 
well aware of his tradition-
bound views and still plan to 

leave him in charge of doing 
the traditional service anyway. 
We also have not consulted 
Moses, but his humility is well 
known and we are confident 
he will want to uphold the 
majority decision in this effort 
to improve our worship. 
  
We are very much looking 
forward to our first new fire 
service. We hope you will 
make a special effort to be 
present to witness a new age 
of enlightenment in the church 
of Israel. We know God will be 
watching and we anticipate 
that His joy over seeing his 
people take a great step 
toward throwing off the 
burden of binding tradition will 
be an electrifying experience. 
See you there. Bring some 
extra barbecue sauce, for we 
think this new practice is 
going to spread like wildfire! 
For freedom's sake! 
 ----Nadab & Abihu, DDLP 
(Doctors of Divine Law and 
Progress) 
  
P.S. After the successful 
changeover in this part of our 
worship, future plans include 
the ordination of women 
priests, inter-idol fellowship 
activities with the various 
pagan groups nearby, and a 
special service called, "It 
doesn't have to be Passover to 
celebrate Passover anymore."  
(Anonymous) 


